Maidu Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes
April 28, 2009

1.
Attending: 

Board Members: David Allen, Scott Reid, Xandra Tielman, Bill Hoey, Jim Kidd, Shirley Brown. Lori Key

Speakers: Officer Lee Hendrick, Matthew Davis (City of Roseville Electric)

Neighbors: Alyssa Allen, John Key
2.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting:  Approved as written.
3.
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer was unable to attend.  The proceeds from the Garage Sale were $750, not including expenses of approximately $200.  Jim noted that he collected an additional $10.  Lori mentioned she has receipts for the garage sale publicity and helium tanks.

4.
Police Report:  Officer Lee Hendrick reported on the police activity for March 2009.  Following is a summary of his report:  
· Numerous 911 calls; Theft of two bikes at Sargeant Elementary (separate incidences); Municipal code violations near W. Colonial (ashes put in the green belt); Stolen vehicle on McBride; Juveniles drinking alcohol near Linda Creek Bridge; Vandalism on Cirby; Several audible alarm calls; Fraud (2 incidents); Trespass.
· Maidu Park:  Photographing and/or taping kids in and around Maidu Park (2 calls); Animal call out at Maidu (no leash); Suspicious activity in Maidu Park near Skate Park (anticipated fight); Juvenile call (two separate incidences); Drug check; Suspicious persons in Maidu Park (3 incidences); Megan’s Law registrant in Maidu Park (was in compliance); Vehicle check; 2 graffiti incidents in Maidu Park.
5.
Presentation by Matthew Davis of City of Roseville Electric:


Matthew presented energy conservation tips, information on Roseville’s energy conservation programs and responded to our questions.  Here’s a summary of his comments:

Power Partners:  With the Power Partner program, customers may opt for Roseville Electric to install a device on the air conditioner that allows Roseville Electric to send a signal to cycle the air conditioning compressor during critical summer days.  The air conditioner compressor will cycle off and on while the air conditioner fan continues to circulate cool air in the home.  Power Partners get $20 credit for signing up plus $10 credit for every summer of participation.  Handout:  Power Partners.

Rebate Programs:  The City of Roseville offers air conditioning rebates based on the energy efficiency of the new unit.  Rebates are also offered on major home appliances and other energy saving home features, such as insulation.  Customers must apply for rebates within 60 days of purchase.  The City also offers a home energy audit conducted by Patrick Morrison.  He gives suggestions to customers on how they may save energy.  There is also an on-line energy audit for customers.  Handout:  Energy Efficiency Rebates.

Guide to City Services:  Matthew mentioned that this brochure is a guide to what the City of Roseville offers its customers.

Roseville Utility Exploration Center: Matthew gave a brief overview of the Center.  He said the Center offers a learning environment for all ages and offers school tours, exhibits, including a “mountain of trash,” and workshops, such as worm composting.  A special photography exhibit “Double Exposure” is currently being showcased through June 5.  The photographs highlight glacial movement and melting patterns from the 1930-40’s and 2005-06.  Handouts:  Visit the Roseville Utility Exploration Center and flyer of “Double Exposure.”

Solar Rebate Program:  Matthew said to call after July 1, 2009.  This is a first come, first serve program and offers a generous rebate.  Handout:  All Things Solar.

Electric Home Appliance Consumption and Cost:  Matthew noted that the City of Roseville has a cost analysis for running air conditioners, appliances, TV’s, etc.  Handout:  Electric Home Appliance Consumption and Cost.

Hot Tips to stay cool while reducing energy use.  The one tip Matthew gave is that if the temperature is less than 100 degrees F, thermostats should be set at 78 degrees; if it is over 100 degrees, thermostats should be set at 84 degrees.  Handout: Hot tips for Cooling Down Your Energy Use.

Green Energy:  The City of Roseville has a program called “Green Roseville.”  Green Roseville customers support alternative energy sources in N. CA and solar energy facilities in Roseville without installing any equipment.  The average electric power use is 900 KW per month; the average Roseville Green customer voluntarily pays $4-$10 extra per month to participate.  There is a new “Climate Mitigating Fee, which collects funds to respond to changes in environmental laws.  Green Energy participants have this fee waived.  Matthew also mentioned a new fee that will cover the cost of purchasing hydroelectric power whether or not the energy is delivered to the City.  This “Hydroelectric Surcharge” will be dependent on the amount of annual rainfall received.  In wet years, customers may see a credit, whereas if it is a dry year, they will see a deficit.
6.  Old Business

Garage Sale Recap:  All things considered, the garage sale was a huge success.  There were problems with A New Hope, but SAR filled in at the last moment.  SAR went door to door as well as having a truck at Maidu Elementary School.  David said he is working on getting receipts for items picked up by SAR.  Overall, $750 was collected; expenses were about $200.  The map production went smoothly this year and Scott kept it updated based on information from Mary (she used Google Doc).  Scott reviewed the garage sale stats and distributed “2009 Post-Garage Sale Web Site Report.”  Majority of the unique visits were on the day prior and the day of the sale.  Four out of five visitors to the web site downloaded the map.  Scott showed us we had 447 total hits, 287 printed the pdf version of the map and 160 printed the Word version.  Traffic at the map distribution sites varied.  There were only about 25 neighbors visiting each balloon filling station.  It was suggested that we might want to try mobile balloon filling with a team going from house to house.  Melinda distributed the raffle prizes.

Sponsors and their Garage Sale Contribution:  There was a discussion regarding the sponsors and their garage sale contributions.  Melinda was praised for doing an excellent job on the packets.  There was no communication between Jerry and Melinda.  Jerry’s name was removed from the map because he didn’t contribute to the packet this year.  David is going to follow up with Jerry on this item.


Movie Night:  For Maidu Park Movie Night, the movies considered were Cars, Robots, Surf’s Up and Monsters vs. Aliens.  Cars was selected by the MNA Board by e-mail vote.  Jim will inform RCONA.

7.
New Business


Town Hall Meetings:  Town Hall meetings are scheduled on 5/21 at Mahany Park, 8/20 at Maidu Park, 10/15 at Mahany Park; all are from 7:00-8:30 p.m.  Speakers will be from different city departments.  Jim will find out who the speakers will be at each meeting.

Massage Therapy Ad:  Shirley received a request for a ¼ page PAID ad in our newsletter.  As we don’t sponsor paid ads, the requestor is welcome to submit ads not exceeding three lines, three times per year, but not in consecutive months.

National Night Out:  National Night Out will be held on August 4.  Lori volunteered to contact Shannon Kane to see if she is available and, if so, is she willing to assist us with NNO.

8.
Announcements:  None

9.
Meeting Adjourned:  Approximately 8:45 p.m.
10.
Newsletter Meeting

*Garage Sale Recap, thanks to Melinda and raffle prize donors (David)


*April meeting topic:  Roseville Energy Rebates and Power Partners Program (Scott)

*Movie Night (Bill)


*Town Hall Meetings (Jim)

      
Due: May 2.
